
PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

The latest meeting of the Council took place in the Village Hall on the 11th. March and as it 

was the last in the current financial year and only one more meeting will be held before the 

election of a new Council, every effort was made to ensure that outstanding work had been 

completed. 

One outstanding project is general maintenance work on the Burial Ground and this is 

planned to take place on the 14th. and 15th. April when it is hoped that the weather will be 

more appropriate. 

Studying the overall budget for the year it was pleasing to see that in spite of undertaking 

some extensive projects, spending was within the predicted level and there will be a 

reasonable carry forward into the next financial year. 

The major consideration at the meeting was the forthcoming election on May 1st. and every 

effort is being undertaken to persuade residents of the need to have a full complement of 

Councillors elected. You have an exceptionally good Parish but it needs volunteers who are 

prepared to manage and oversee it and project it into the future. It is not an onerous task, 

doesn’t need high qualifications but just a commitment to help and advise. If you are 

interested please get in touch with the Parish Clerk who will happily give you information on 

how to put your name forward for election. Jack can be contacted by email at 

shawburypcclerk@talktalk.net or if you prefer give him a call on 01743236810 but be quick 

because time is running out for nominations to be made.  
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